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From the Lay Director . . . 

tc \l1 "From the Lay Director . . . 
“But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kind​ness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, and self-control.”
Galatians 5:22

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

Hello, and Welcome to all of those who are new to the Fredericksburg Emmaus Community!  All reports from Emmaus 21 have been awesome, as usual.  I’m sure I speak for everyone when I say that I am so blessed to have the privilege of being a blessing to others through this Emmaus ministry.  Praise God that He has shown me His truth in the purpose of the blessings He gives me.  I am blessed so I can be a blessing to others.  My blessings are not for me, just like the fruit of the Spirit is not for me, but for the benefit of those around me.  For those of us who have already attended an Emmaus or Chrysalis Walk, we have a newfound understanding of those character traits, along with some solid direction for how we can use them more effectively in our everyday lives.  For those of you who have not yet walked, you will know what I mean after you have! (
I would now like to share some more information from one of The Upper Room Emmaus publications with you.  It is called Day Four . . . The Pilgrim’s Continued Journey.  It tells us how our Walk to Emmaus is intended to enhance, not replace, our Christian Pilgrimage.  In future months, I intend to share more from this book, and others, which I have found very helpful in developing my understanding of just how awesome these weekends are.  The Emmaus and Chrysalis ex​per​i​​ences are hard to put into words, no matter how many times you have participated.  One very good reason for this is the uniqueness of each of us who have attended.  Everyone is at a different level in his spiritual journey, and the weekends amazingly nurture each of us, right where we are.  Praise God!!  As we venture on in our Fourth Day, may His will for YOU be ever more clear as your journey with Christ continues.  DE COLORES!

Love in Christ,

Debbie Buttram

The Next Fredericksburg Gathering
Where:
Bethel United Methodist Church

When:
October 19, 1996

Fellowship at 6:00 p.m.  Please bring snacks and refreshments to share.

Devotions:
Pat Weinhardt

Fourth Day:
Pat Libby

Child Care:
To be announced

There will be a board meeting at  4:00 p.m. at the church


Upcoming Gatherings
Nov. 9 at 6:00 p.m.
Bethel UMC

Dec. 14 at 6:00 p.m.
Woodbridge Christian



Upcoming Weekends
We have the new dates for the 1997 weekends!

Fredericksburg Men #23

Apr. 3-6

Fredericksburg Women #24

May 1-4

Fredericksburg Men #25

Sep. 11-14

Fredericksburg Women #26

Oct. 2-5


Fredericksburg Emmaus #22 Team
Judy Carlson


Mark Miller

Debbie Devine


Kathy Northcutt

Janet Dunn


Joy Charity O’Halloran

Mark Dunn


Renee Palm

Gena Edsall


Trina Roark

Carolyn Jenkins


Iva Laura Self

Diann Kellison


Debbie Smith

Karen King


Patti Tessier

Lynn Kline


Sonny Thompson

Sandy Klingenstein

Stephanie Thompson

Kathy Koy


Jennifer Tolbert

Cindy Marcott


Sharon Wright

DEADLINE for the November newsletter is Octo​ber 23.  Please send your articles to editor, Barbara Olds, 343 Longwood Drive, Stafford, VA 22554 or fax to 540-286-0639.  For the timely delivery of our newsletter, it is important to get those articles in on time!  The editor thanks you!!


Fredericksburg Emmaus #22 Pilgrims
Tonya Auilar


Judy Lindley

Sue Anderson

Cathy Love

Darlene Armendariz

Barbara Miller

Diane Blackwell

Sally Pennock

Grace Bowen


Carol Peters

Louise Chinn


Dianne Philipp

Pat Coelho


Susan Porter

Nancy Cummins

Mary Pryce

Sylvia Farris


Dawn Ross

Peggy Gooch


Nanci Seiden

Rita Hanson


Anna Snoddy

Charlotte Headley

Cathern Street

Deborah Howard

Trish Tait

Janis Ingham


Lana Turner

Shirley Jones


Nancy Urbanske

Tana Jones


Noel Weeks

Sandra Karanda

Deb Welker

Donna King



Day of Deeper Understanding
A  Day of Deeper Understanding for Emmaus #21 and #22 will be held on Saturday, October 19, 1996, 2p.m. - 5p.m. at Bethel United Methodist Church.  Sponsors and their Pilgrims  are encouraged to attend.  Please remember that you cannot Team or sponsor a Pilgrim if you have not attended a Day of Deeper Understanding.
FREDERICKSBURG EMMAUS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Buttram, Debbie
 - Lay Director

Koy, Ken
 
 - Asst. Lay Director

King, Karen 

 - Secretary

Rice, Judy
 
 - Treasurer

Thompson, Sonny
 - Spiritual Director

Buttram, Todd

Rice, Kim

Cianelli, Gino

Saathoff, Brent

Garfield, Cathy

Tolbert, Jennifer

Libby, Pat

Warner, Richard

Schedule  - Fredericksburg # 22  - October 11-13, 1996
The team for Fredericksburg Women’s Walk #22 invites sponsors, families and community participation in the following events:

WHEN



WHERE

WHAT
Thurs., Oct. 10   7:00 P.M.
Camp Easter Seal
Pilgrim check-in/Fellowship followed by Sponsor’s Hour

Sat., Oct. 12       7:45 P.M.
Salem Baptist - gather
Candlelight - Please bring flowers for the team to use Sunday 




1/8 mile before

morning!!! Community will gather at Salem for Praise, 




intersection of VA
Fellowship and Communion.  We will move to Camp Easter Seal 



Routes 721& 630
for 9:30 P.M. Candlelight Service.

Sun., Oct. 13      3:30 P.M.
Camp Easter Seal
Closing  - Gather at 3:30 for Closing Service at 4:00 P.M..
THE INFORMATION ON THIS PAGE IS INTENDED FOR THOSE WHO HAVE ALREADY WALKED.  WHILE IT IS NOT OUR WISH TO KEEP THINGS “SECRET,” IT IS OUR DESIRE TO KEEP THE FUN ELEMENTS OF THE WEEKEND A SURPRISE.
A Note from Angel . . . 
Hello and Praise our Lord Jesus!

Someone recently asked me, “What does the Bible have to say about why God doesn’t answer my prayers?”   James 4:3 says “Ye ask, and receive not, because ye ask amiss, that ye may consume it upon your lusts.”

There are many scriptures that tell us to ask, but do we ask God or do we tell Him?  Do we ask a​​​miss?  Are we asking for it is God’s will and desire for us, or is it our own will and desire?  Why doesn’t God answer your prayer?  Talk with God about it.

Evelyn Christenson studies the subject of prayer, speaks on it, and writes much about it.  In one of her books, What Happens When Women Pray, she shares about a time when she and a group of women had gotten together to pray about a ministry’s serious need for financial help.  The women were drinking coffee and chatting before the start of the meeting when she noticed a woman come in.  She said she looked down her spiritual nose and thought, . . . (judgment) “My word, she’s the squarest woman I’ve ever seen in my life.”  And the more she talked, the more square I thought she was.  We never do this . . . NO WAY!

The Lord began to reprove her, reminding her of Psalm 66:18 - “If I regard iniquity in my heart, the Lord will not hear me.”  She realized that she was about to spend the morning in prayer about a serious financial situation while holding sin in her heart.  Do we do this?

Immediately she went to the Lord, asking for forgiveness, and asking that He give her the attitude He wanted her to have toward this woman.  What attitude is it that the Lord wants us to have?  An attitude of love, unconditional love.   As it turned out, the woman that she had judged opened the prayer meeting and as she spoke, one knew that she knew the Most High God intimately.

So, why doesn’t God answer our prayers?  There is no one answer, except to say that God will answer your prayers if you . . . 


SEEK HIS FACE!

De Colores

(God colors our world with love)

With love in Jesus,

Angel

Emmaus Insights
Before the Walk to Emmaus:
 Your Christian Pilgrimage
The Walk to Emmaus was not the beginning of your Christian Pilgrimage.  Rather, the Walk is like coming into a movie that is already in process.  In that sense, you made your Walk to Emmaus after you had been a Christian for five or ten or thirty years.  There were and are and will be many important factors in your faithful living.  Family, friends, congregations, special events, and ministry--all of these have been a part of your Christian development.  God has worked through a multitude of channels to share grace and love with you.

The call to love God and to serve with enthusiasm comes in the midst of many other demands and priorities.  When God started speaking to you through your parents, church school teacher, or pastor, you may only have heard the message of God’s love faintly.  Or you may have had a growing awareness of your pilgrimage, but other priorities such as raising children, establishing a career, or seeking pleasure took precedence, and your relationship with God became shelved or crowded out.  Any relationship that is not given priority soon becomes meaningless if not lost altogether.

Although our “yes” to God’s call is sincere to what we understand that call to be, it is not a once-and-for-all event.  Because God’s will is revealed slowly or gradually, there are always new beginnings, new calls to a deeper level of commitment.  Our spirits are challenged again and again to strengthen in relationship to God.

You can be certain that God has been reaching out to you in many significant ways.  It is God’s nature to love you and to seek channels like the church through which to share that love and draw you into a closer personal relationship.  You may have missed those messages or not been home when they were delivered, but it is certain that they came.

Perhaps your previous pilgrimage was one of deep involvement in the life of the church and in fruitful servanthood.  Your Christian discipleship may have been a priority because you had heard and responded to the story of God’s grace and the love that is offered to each of God’s children.  Your participation in educational classes, revivals, personal devotional disciplines, and ministry may have been experiences in growth and nurture.  But, in time, the weight of your ministry became a burden.  You may have remained duty bound and obedient, but the joy of serving God had been extinguished.

You may also have found that you need confirmation that your pilgrimage is headed in the right direction.  Even though we may be active in church and have our job and family and ministry priorities in proper perspective, all of us sometimes need words of affirmation that we are moving in the right direction in relationship with God.  We have an inescapable feeling that God is speak​ing to us, but we need to know that voice is the same voice that others hear and that we are not simply listening to the wind of our own mind.  Driving along an unfamiliar road, it is comforting to see a road sign confirming that we are on the right road and headed in the right direction.

This is all to say that people come to the Walk to Emmaus with a variety of needs, having traveled many roads in their pilgrimages of faith.  Rarely will you find people at the same place in their faith, having arrived there by the same route.  It is equally true that no tow people will be at the same place after the three days of common journey during the Walk to Emmaus.  There is no prescribed expectation of what a person will be like once having made a Walk.  A successful Walk is one in which participants spend three days in the company of other pilgrims experiencing the love and forgiveness of God for the purposes of encouraging them to be more faithful disciples and of channeling that same love to others who also need to hear the message of reconciliation.

It is important to understand that it was the church, the body of Christ in its many manifestations, that nurtured you to the point where you could hear and receive the message of the Walk to Emmaus.  And it is this same church that will continue to care for your spiritual needs and give form to your life of servanthood following those three days.  The Walk to Emmaus is not a new denomination or ecumenical para-church that a person joins hoping to find a perfect corporate life.  The Walk to Emmaus does not take care of all your spiritual needs or direct all your ways of serving God.  The Walk to Emmaus is a spiritual renewal movement that has been called to a uni​que task within the church.  Any time we start look​ing to the Walk to Emmaus as being more important than our active participation in our own churches, we need to take a hard look at our motives and get things back in their proper perspective.

Let’s use this analogy.  If people decide they need a continuing education course to help them in their business, they do not give up their business to become perpetual students.  Regardless of how meaningful and enlightening the course is, the purpose of taking it is to help them in their business, not to become their new business.  The same is true of the Walk to Emmaus.  It is not intended to become your new business, new church, new lifeline, or new anything.  It is meant to be just one experience toward your becoming a saint in street clothes, mediating God’s love and compassionate forgiveness to others.

If there is anything unique about the Walk to Emmaus, it is that you are asked for your undivided attention for seventy-two hours.  Reflect for a moment--when was the last time you gave your church--or for that matter, anything--your undivided attention for seventy-two hours?  I’m convinced that a lot of things, particularly lives, could be changed if a person would give seventy-two hours of concentrated attention to them.  Quality time changes things.

Now that you are in your Fourth Day, you may want to spend some time putting your Christian journey in perspective.  It may be helpful to write down crucial points along the way, draw a map of your journey, make a collage, or simply spend some time reflecting upon it in silence.  It may be helpful to talk to someone about where you felt your journey had been taking you prior to your Walk.  Memory is a very important factor in who you are.  The events in your life have crated memories, and those memories can help you chart the course of the rest of your life.  Those memories make an imprint, help you interpret, give meaning to every other experience that you encounter.  Spend some time getting to know the memories of your faith journey, the people and events that helped you decide to accept Jesus Christ as your Lord and Savior.  Get to know the bank of memories that you are using, consciously or un​​consciously, to interpret every experience that comes your way.  You may need a friend or spiritual guide to help you.  Or this may be something that you have done many times before and feel comfortable doing by yourself.  Whatever the process, do take time to put your Walk to Emmaus experience in perspective with the rest of your journey of faith.


News . . . 
We’ve Moved!!  Pat and Pete Crabill have moved to Sunny Florida.  Their new address and phone:

Robert L. Crabill and Patricia L. Crabill

191 Westhampton Drive

Palm Cost, Florida 32164-4016

(904) 445-8902

E-mail: pcrabill@juno.com

Come and visit us when you’re in the area!

Coordinators Needed!!  Asking God what He would have you do within the Community?  We are in need of a Candlelight Coordinator and a Transportation Coordinator.  If you are interested or want additional information, please contact Debbie Buttram at (540) 891-7605.

